
 

                                                               United States Department of State 
                                                               Diplomatic Security Service 
                                                                        Two Executive Drive, 3rd floor 
                                                                        Fort Lee, New Jersey 07024 
 
March 21, 2025 
 
 
Mr. Joseph Occhipinti 
Founder & Executive Director 
National Police Defense Foundation 
21 Kilmer Drive 
Morganville, NJ 07751 
 
Dear Mr. Occhipinti, 
 
On behalf of Diplomatic Security Service’s New York Field Office, congratulations to the 
2025 distinguished honorees of the National Police Defense Foundation! 
 
I would also like to express my gratitude to you, the executive board and the foundation 
for their continued support of the law enforcement profession. The work of the 
foundation in fostering collaboration reaches far beyond law enforcement by 
strengthening partnerships in public and private industries and the communities we 
serve and protect.  
 
Thank you for your hard work and dedication and the kind invitation to the 2025 
National Police Defense Foundation’s 30th Awards Gala. It is my honor to join with the 
law enforcement community in recognizing these honorees and celebrating the 
excellent work of the foundation.   
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Brian K. Wood 
Special Agent in Charge 
New York Field Office 
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